
Dear Mr Mayor & Councillors,
Please find our objection letter attached re DA 2021/0545

May I have a confirmation that my letter has found it’s way to the correct person please.

Thank you 

Robert & Robyn Bayless
27/8 Lady Penrhyn Drive
Beacon Hill, NSW, 2100
Aussie2138@gmail.com
Robertbayless@pugetbindery.com
Robyn's Cell 0434-424-032
Robert's Cell 0478-768-883

Sent: 26/09/2021 10:53:33 PM
Subject: DA 2021/0545 Objection Proposal,
Attachments: DA 2021 0545.docx; Lease Contract.pdf; 



DA 2021/0545 
Robyn & Robert Bayless 
Unit 27 8 Lady Penrhyn Dr 
Beacon Hill NSW 2100 
 

The overall look/feel and current environmental plan of this complex will be highly 
compromised with the new Building D making it look over built and a concrete jungle. 
This new DA we feel will have a great negative impact on the environment of the 
complex. 
 
We strongly oppose the current DA seeking to increase the development from 34 units ( 
32 originally) to 44 units with the proposed addition of Building D on the following 
grounds: 
 

1. ISSUES DURING CONSTRUCTION 
As we live in B1 our concern is during construction are we going to have access 
to our building/garage 24/7. What measures is Vigor taking to ensure our 
driveway will be clear during construction? 
 
Not just for our own cars but more importantly for emergency services (fire & 
ambulance) and delivery trucks. If the current road is to be closed off/narrowed 
will it still be wide enough for emergency services to be able to get to our Unit in 
B1 should the need arise. 

 
2. NOISE/ DUST 

We are retired finally and should not be woken up early due to the start time of 
construction works. As we are retired and no longer have to entertain on 
weekends we do it during the week and with the new construction going on for up 
to 2 years are we supposed to put our lives on hold due to the noise and dust 
created by the new construction on weekdays. We will need to live inside only 
and not go out onto our balconies. Our standard of living will be severally 
compromised for the duration of the construction. 

 
3. PRIVACY 

When A1 was given approval from the council it was aligned with B1 now, with 
this new DA the plans show A1 jutting further north in front of B1. This is a grave 
privacy issue as now the balconies of A1 look directly back into B1’s balconies. 
We will also have a shade issue with Building A1 shading our balcony and our 
outlook will now be a brick building very unpleasant. 
 
Building D has a Unit with a balcony only a few meters from our back balcony 
and so privacy for our 3rd bedroom is extremely compromised. 

 
4. PUBLIC/PRIVATE ACCESS 

With the construction of Building D this eliminates the original proposed driveway 
giving access to A1. The new DA proposes a road in front of B1 in our fire safety 



area. This will severally alienate our view of the beautiful bush land, remove 
gorgeous gum trees and other landscaping we currently have. The noise level 
and pollution from the cars will compromise our quiet living style. Any lights 
installed will cause us sleep depravation and eliminate star gazing opportunities. 
 
With the construction of Building D this eliminates all visitor parking for A1, B1, 
C1 & C2 plus the nearly proposed Building D. It’s not just visitors that need 
parking where are the health professionals/care givers to be able to park as we 
grow older and need their services. Where is the provision on the plans in the 
new DA for visitor/health professionals parking for all those buildings? 
 
Access to the Community center from A1 & Building D. Other than all walking 
through B1, then into A2 there is no provisions for outside stairways/ramps etc. 
This will mean up to an additional 20 people walking though B1 & A2, noise level, 
security, cleanliness are all critical issues that have not been addressed. 

 
We have read your Design & Sustainability Advisory Panel Report and agree with 
everything it reports. I wonder how this DA is still viable after reading that report. 
 
Overall we completely oppose this new DA on all of the above reasons and truly believe 
the council needs to deny the proposed build. 

 
 

Regards 
Robyn & Robert Bayless 

  
 
 

 
 




